Veterans, Ceremony and Parade Commission Regular Meeting
September 9, 2019 Meeting Minutes 
Opening: The Veterans, Ceremony and Parade Commission held their Regular Meeting on Monday, September 9, 2019 in the Fowler Memorial Building, 45 New Haven Avenue, Tom Flowers called the meeting to order at 7:00pm and asked those present to stand for the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call: 
MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Tom Flowers
John (Jack) Jansen
Russ Edwards Sr 

Mike Kupson 

Pattie Deer 

Vincent Zelinsky 

ABSENT/EXCUSED:

GUESTS:

Russ Edwards Jr

Wayne Carson
Niles Mackenzie

Diane Zelinsky –recording secretary 

Consideration of Minutes –minutes of last meeting were distributed electronically and motion to approve as distributed passed unanimously.
Old Business:
Additional discussion was opened up regarding the distribution of the Milford Moves for Vets donations. Upon request the CVMA (Combat Veterans Motorcycle Association)  Chapter 31-2 provided the documents to verify its status as a 501C organization and the Articles of Incorporation showing the official tax reporting address in Milford, CT.  Tom indicated that the vote taken at the August meeting to award the CVMA a donation this year established them as the 5th VSO in Milford. Resident members present, again, questioned why it was even brought up for vote this year when this organization did not participate in the event this year and award of a donation should have been tabled until next year. Tom requested if there was any action to those present to re-open the vote – no motion was made to do so and therefore the vote stands.
New Business:

Tom Flowers reported that he has received several building use forms from various community groups of late including the Milford Library, which will be undergoing a renovation. They have requested to hold their Pre-School program there 1 day a week for about 3 months.

He will be approving and monitoring the buildings calendar accordingly.

Suggestion came up about possibility of having signs put up regarding available parking in the rear of the building. Often attendees and guests to meetings and events at the building come from out of town and are not familiar with the area or where to park. Options for permanent or sandwich board signs will be looked into.

Tom has been in contact with the VFW regarding the nomination made by Christine Smith to finish out her term on the commission. The nominee will be contacted to verify intentions and if favorable will go forward to the Mayor for approval by the Board of Alderman.
Discussion then turned to the Veterans Day Parade. A lot of details still need to come together for the Saturday, November 9th parade starting at 9AM from Wasson Field. Invitations to dignitaries need to be sent out, press releases to the print and social media outlets need to be prepared that will include the abbreviated parade route and start time. There is also another meeting that was going to be held with the DMBA regarding open actions by other community and business leaders. Tom with the permission of the commission will approach Charlie Jaworski to be the Grand Marshall and Guess speaker for the event. 
For the Good of the Order:

Tom Flowers was asked to speak at Foran High School on Friday November 8th for their Veterans Day Program.

Meeting adjourned at: 8:10 pm (Motion made by Jack Jansen and Second by Pattie Deer)
Respectfully Submitted by
Diane Zelinsky
Recording Secretary
